
2
Education Health and Safety Newsletter









      
                

Spring 2024
Dear Colleagues
Late Happy New Year!

We hope you all enjoyed the Christmas break.
[image: image1.png]© AEDS
56/700/5





Automated External defibrillators (AEDs) in Schools
The Department for Education has updated its guidance (Dec 23)

DfE - Automated External Defibrillators (AEDs) - Guidance for Schools
The updated guidance refers to a video demonstration on how to set your defibrillator’s availability on the national defibrillator network.

Assessing the risks when teaching students with disability or SEN/ASN
The HSE have provided guidance about identifying the action necessary to manage the risks to staff, students and others. 

HSE / Education - Understanding the risks
The HSE state that most schools assess the health and safety risks at the same time as agreeing student educational needs and plans.  Most disabled students or students with SEN/ASN will not need additional health and safety considerations.
Where an individual's disability or SEN/ASN creates specific health and safety risk(s) to employees and/or disabled students, these should be treated on an individual case-by-case basis. In many instances schools will have individual care plans etc. in place for children that need them.  However, sometimes these can be supported with individual pupil risk assessments or it may be that these are more suited where a care plan etc. is not appropriate.
Please note, we have our pupil risk assessment guidance available on The Hub to assist schools further.
Prosecutions
Illegal removal of asbestos from school in Hartlepool
A contractor has been prosecuted for removing asbestos in a school and intentionally falsifying clearance paperwork after removing asbestos containing materials from Our Lady Lourdes School in Shotton Colliery in March 2021. 

Teesside Magistrates’ Court heard that Faulkner failed to hold a licence to safely remove asbestos. He also failed to ensure a four-stage clearance was carried out on both jobs by a person accredited by an appropriate body, posing serious risk.
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The Health and Safety Executive (HSE) has recently updated its guidance on asbestos safety and has just launched its Asbestos: Your Duty campaign that aims to improve understanding of what the legal duty to manage asbestos involves.
As previously advised, the HSE are continuing their inspections in schools, and we would advise all schools to ensure that they have an up-to-date survey clearly showing the location of all asbestos containing materials (ACMs).
Schools should review their systems for managing asbestos to ensure that they remain effective and are regularly updated.

If you need any further information, please email the asbestos@enfield.gov.uk.

RAAC (Reinforced Autoclaved Aerated Concrete) in Schools
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The HSE have further updated that if they attend a school as part of their Duty to Manage Asbestos inspections, they will also be asking for schools to provide information with regards to RAAC.  They are looking for assurances as to how schools are dealing with this.  For academies and voluntary aided schools, you should have followed the Department of Education guidance on this Reinforced autoclaved aerated concrete: identification guidance and the HSE may well enquire as to any processes you have in place in respect of this.
For community and foundation schools any schools identified as having RAAC have been supported by the Capital Delivery Team (Schools Asset Management) and will have processes in place.  If you have queries on this, you can contact Bob Seera by emailing bob.seera@enfield.gov.uk 
Violence and Abuse Posters
The posters have now all been sent out to schools for display.  If you require further copies, please email the SHST team.
School staff should be reminded that any act of violence or aggression is totally unacceptable and should always be reported on the School’s Health & Safety Accident/Incident Reporting System, Smartaa.  If you are unsure or need further assistance with regards to Smartaa, please email SHST@enfield.gov.uk.

Compliance
As it is the start of the new term, please remember we have available on The Hub, the Guide for Frequency of Test and Compliance Checklist.

This guide is to help the premises co-ordinator /responsible person (usually SMB and/or Site Manager) at the school to ensure legislation is complied with and to help you achieve good site management.

Computer Based Training
We are fortunate as we do still have some health and safety computer-based training modules available left for schools to use.

This is available only until 26 June 2024.  

If you need further information, please email the SHST@enfield.gov.uk inbox and we can arrange this for you.
Training
We have now sent the new training brochure for 2024/2025 out to schools.   If you would like to book on any courses please email
SHST@enfield.gov.uk
As always, please feel free to get in touch if you need any assistance.
If we could remind you all please, if you have a query, please email the shst@enfield.gov.uk or telephone the team telephone number 

020 8379 2332
rather than contact an individual member of the team. This way we can ensure that cover is provided when anyone is not available.  
Many thanks.

Paul Bishop

Julia Moulton

Emma Young

Stephanie Partou
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